Minister Luisa María Alcalde Luján

Ministry of Interior (Secretaría de Gobernación)

Carretera Bucareli 99

Colonia Juárez, Cuauhtemoc

C.P. 06600, Ciudad de México

Mexico

Dear Minister, 

I am concerned about recent updates of the Disappeared Persons Search Strategy, which has raised serious doubts about the way in which disappeared and missing persons are being counted. It appears that the Mexican government’s new strategy focuses on demonstrating that the disappearance situation in Mexico is improving, rather than on finding the disappeared and missing persons. 

Therefore, I urge you to take all necessary measures to ensure truth and justice for the victims of disappearance in Mexico, including by guaranteeing transparency and participation of the families of the disappeared and missing people.  

Yours sincerely,

